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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

NON-MOTORIZED SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES-twice-amended
Tuesday, December 13, 2016
Conference Room A
9:00 a.m.

The Subcommittee Chair, Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
In attendance: Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche (Chair), Commissioners Steve Swann (Vice Chair), Ray Pringle, Marshall Adkison; Waterways Commissioner Ralph Hodges, Waterways Coordinator/Dock Master Captain Jim Suber; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Jessica Baker, Mayor’s Office, Legislative Assistant Jessica Matthews; Bob Skalitzky, Brian Burket, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, Natural and Marine Resources Division, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
The Chair opened the meeting by reviewing how “non-motorized” was defined at the last (November 9) meeting of the sub-committee.  At that meeting, it was decided that non-motorized referred to activities that included kayaking, canoeing, paddle boarding, kite sailing, fishing, bird watching, swimming, sight-seeing and the like.
Commissioner Stephen Swann suggested that we consider identifying ADA activities separately.  Commissioner Ray Pringle agreed that the list of activities should be all-inclusive as it relates to ADA, without specific distinction of such in our definitions.
In response to a question regarding the anticipated product of the subcommittee’s efforts, the Chair said that we should be in the process of creating an inventory of available City facilities for non-motorized activities and creating a strategic plan.

Commissioner Marshall Adkison felt that we should be focusing on the geographic angle, which areas offer potential opportunities, which areas have particular assets.  He felt that there should be a geographic breakdown of the river’s stems, and possible consideration of what non-motorized activities would work in fresh water, what would work best in brackish water, what would work best in salt water.

Brian Burket suggested that since this is the non-motorized group, certain exercises and opportunities would be more appropriate than others.

Subcommittee members discussed the creation of maps.  Brian Burket mentioned that Mark Middlebrook, (characterized as the creator of the Preservation Project), is working on a map that illustrates how various waterways are linked.  Mr. Burket will send out the existing paddling map created by the Public Trust Environmental Law Firm, along with links to sources of other maps and information regarding access points, destinations, and route recommendations.
Commissioner Ray Pringle feels that access and safety are paramount issues that we should keep in mind, and that our prioritization of activities be based on such.
Brian Burket explained the spread sheet that he distributed that depicted public water access facilities.  He indicated that he had worked with Captain Jim Suber in arraying all of the data.  Mr. Burket added that the Maritime Management Plan is also identifying facilities in its inventory and that the Maritime Management Plan could incorporate the findings and recommendations that the Non-Motorized Subcommittee comes up with.
The inventory should reflect existing facilities, new facilities and what improvements the existing facilities need.

In response to a question from Commission Swann regarding the survey feedback so far and what we are hearing that people want that we don’t already have, Mr. Burket mentioned the feedback shows an interest in maintaining what we already have versus investing in new facilities that will also require maintenance.

A discussion ensued on the identification of potential geographic regions or areas.  Using the map that Mr. Burket had created, the members suggested the following areas for a priority list:  



The IntraCoastal Waterway south of the St. Johns River to the County line


Timucuan area – include the ICW north to the Nassau River & Thomas Creek



Trout River to Ribault River


Downtown


Ortega River, Fishing Creek, Cedar River


Julington & Durbin Creeks


St. Johns River main stem south of Downtown to County line


St. Johns River stem north of Downtown to Ft. Caroline.

Mr. Burket will shade the map to reflect these 8 areas and will distribute the listing of 71 waterways assets in Excel format to the subcommittee. The Chair, Council Member Brosche, suggested that the subcommittee should assign activities to the 8 respective areas and then prioritize the activities.

Commissioner Adkison said that whatever we do, we should have a partnership with the private sector in areas like advertising, as an example.  Similar to the adopt a highway initiative, we could have an adopt- a- marina initiative.  Brian Burket mentioned that the City already has an adopt-a-park program, and that we could expand the existing program to include our waterways assets.
There was a discussion of having an ice vendor at some of the sites.  Fishermen would particularly welcome ice vendors.  Captain Suber indicated if we move forward with the ice vendor idea, we would have to utilize the RFP process.

For the next scheduled subcommittee meeting (the Tuesday before the January 2017 Waterways Commission meeting), Council Member Brosche suggested that the subcommittee match non-motorized activities to the 8 areas identified.

In Public Comment, John Nooney reported that he had attended the Hogan’s Creek Festival the previous Saturday and had had his picture taken with Smokey the Bear.  He cited Council legislation that had been enacted in the past.  He mentioned the no-trespassing sign on Catherine Street.

There being no further business, the subcommittee meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
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